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Dates for your diary Autumn Term 2016 – details to follow 

Please note Leave of Absence requests will not be authorised during 
September.   

Thurs 22
nd

 Sept YR parents meeting 5p.m 

Fri 23
rd
 Sept Celebration worship 1.45p.m. parents and families 

welcome 
Thurs 29th Sept Mrs Hetherington’s/Miss Swan’s class Collective 

Worship 9.15a.m. all welcome 

Thurs 29
th
 Sept Parents Curriculum Evening 5p.m. 

Fri 30
th
 Sept  Macmillan Coffee Morning 8.30 a.m. school yard 

Thurs 6
th
 Oct Y1 parents meeting – phonics 5p.m.  

Fri 7
th
 Oct  Family Friday 9-9.30a.m./Stay and Play Ms Lilley’s class 

9-10a.m.   

Wed 12
th
 Oct Sponsored Event (in aid of School Fund) 

Wed 12
th
 Oct  Church 9.30a.m. – all parents and families welcome 

Wed 12
th
 Oct  Cinema evening 4.45p.m.- 6p.m. 

Thur 20
th
 Oct  Non-uniform day (in aid of School Fund) 

Fri 21
st
 Oct Celebration worship 1.45p.m. parents and families 

welcome 

Fri 21st Oct School closes for half-term break 

Mon 31
st
 Oct School re-opens 

Thurs 3
rd
 Nov Mr Appleby’s class Collective Worship 9.15a.m. all 

welcome 

Fri 4
th
 Nov  Family Friday 9-9.30a.m./Stay and Play Ms Lilley’s class 

9-10a.m.   

Mon 14
th
 Nov Parental Consultation meetings YR/2/4/6  

Tues 15
th
 Nov Parental Consultation meetings Y1/3/5 

Wed 16
th
 Nov Church 9.30a.m. – all parents and families welcome 

Thurs 17
th
 Nov Miss Wiseman’s class Collective Worship 9.15a.m. all 

welcome 

Fri 25
th
 Nov Celebration worship 1.45p.m. parents and families 

welcome 

Fri 25
th
 Nov Phototronics – individual photographs 

Fri 25
th
 Nov Book Fair arrives in school 

Thurs 1
st
  Dec  Parents Curriculum Evening 5p.m. 

Fri 2
nd

 Dec Family Friday 9-9.30a.m./Stay and Play Ms Lilley’s class 
9-10a.m.   

Thurs 8
th
 Dec Ms Lilley’s class Collective Worship 9.15a.m. all 

welcome 

Fri 9
th
 Dec  Christmas Fair 2.30p.m. School Hall 

Mon 12
th
 Dec YR KS1 Nativity time to be confirmed PM 

Tues 13
th
 Dec YR KS1 Nativity time to be confirmed AM 

Wed 14
th
 Dec  Advent Service St. Mary’s 2.15p.m. All welcome 

Wed 14
th
 Dec  Discos – YR/1/2 4.45-5.45p.m. Y3/4/5/6 6-7p.m. 

Fri 16
th
 Dec  Non-uniform day (in aid of School Fund) 

Fri 16
th
 Dec School closes for Christmas break 

Star Pupils  

Mrs Appleby’s class Y5/6 Arthur Golden Shilaw 
Miss Swan/Mrs Hetherington’s 

class Y3/4 Ava Rudell 

Mr Appleby’s class Y2/3 Joseph Short 

Miss Wiseman’s class Y1/2 Zachary Haley 

Ms Lilley’s class YR Tamzin Colles 

Mrs Swift’s Special Book Poppy Watt 

Attendance  

Mrs Appleby’s class 98.5 
Miss Swan/Mrs Hetherington’s class 99.6 

Mr Appleby’s class 98.5 

Miss Wiseman’s class 92.4 

Ms Lilley’s class 97.6 

Learning Overviews 
The Learning Overview for each class can now be found on our 
school web site in the “Our Classes” section 
 
Star Baker  
This week’s Star Baker in the Easington Bake Off is Jenny 
Archer for passing on her skills to the younger children and 
displaying great patience.   
 
Family Fun Day 
Mrs Watts daughter has organised a Family Fun Day.  Details 
on the reverse.  Please pop along if you can. 

“Therefore welcome one another as Christ has 

welcomed you, for the glory of God.” Romans 

15:7 
 
Head Girl and Head Boy 
This afternoon we held our elections for Head Girl and Head 
Boy. Every Y6 child wrote a speech explaining why they 
wanted to be Head Girl or Head Boy and everyone in school 
then cast their vote. We are delighted to announce that Erin 
Rowe is our Head Girl and Daniel Young is our Head Boy.  
 
Parent Governor Vacancies 
Our Governing Body currently has two vacancies for Parent 
Governors. Our Governing Body is an integral part of our 
Leadership Team in school and provides three core functions: 
setting the strategic direction, holding the headteacher to 
account for the educational performance of the school and 
ensuring financial health, probity and value for money. 
Being a Governor is a rewarding yet voluntary role. 
Attendance at meetings (normally three or four per term 
beginning at 5p.m.) and training to strengthen our Governing 
Body is expected, along with occasional visits to school to 
speak with children and staff while school is operational. Our 
Governors are appointed on a skills basis and we currently 
require Governors with some of the following skills: 

 Financial planning/management 

 Links with local businesses 

 Ability to question and challenge  

 Commitment to the school’s ethos 
If more than two parents are interested in these roles an 
election of all parents will be held. On appointment new 
Governors are invited to attend an Induction Meeting and to 
meet informally with an existing Governor to discuss current 
school issues. If you are interested in becoming a Governor 
please contact the school office for an application form. If you 
would like to discuss the roll further with an existing Governor 
this can also be arranged. Mrs Swift   
 
Easington Scarecrow Competition   
Congratulation to our children and families who won 
categories in this year’s Easington Scarecrow Competition. 
We’ve put the date in our diary so that we remember to create 
a school scarecrow next year!  
 

Ready to learn 
This week I enjoyed spending time in each class watching our 
children learn. Most children are “ready to learn” the moment 
they come to school however a small number appear really 
tired (and yawn a lot!) quite regularly. Please can I ask that 
parents ensure children are “ready to learn” every day of the 
week – particularly Monday mornings! Mrs Swift 
 
Early Years Mud Kitchen 
A huge thank you to Mrs Atkinson and the company she 
works for (SABIC), who built and installed our new Mud 
Kitchen in the Early Years garden this week. This will help our 
youngest children develop many skills. 
If anyone knows of any other businesses or companies who 
would like to support our school please contact the school 
office.  
 
Mr Morrison  
Our Caretaker Mr Morrison had a hip replacement 
operation during the summer break. He is recovering well 
and is looking forward to coming back to school. In the 
meantime Mr Scott is covering Mr Morrison’s caretaking 
duties until his return.  

trust, thankfulness, hope, friendship, forgiveness 
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